

If you receive this by email, please print a copy and bring it along.

Horndon Society/Community Forum Minutes 2nd July 2014

Present: Jane Barry Chair
 Mike Tarbard Treasurer
 Linda Carrington Minutes secretary
 Deirdre Graham, Sue Little, Brian Little, , Maggie Nash, Beverley Richardson, Peter Woodard,
 Linda Illing, Jane and John Coster.

Apologies: Kim Towlson, Cheryl Blundell, Dave Gray, Nell Edwards, Alan Pollington.

Item	Action
1. Minutes of Previous Meeting Meeting commenced 8.05pm. Minutes for previous meeting were approved.	KT was present
1.Matters Arising a. Option C Decision delayed. Parliamentary Overview and Scrutiny panel agreed to re-visit possibility of other sites prior to decision. Stephen Metcalf requests letters from constituents to represent views to Parliament. There is an online petition for SE Wildlife Hospital. Mike suggests Cllrs push for a meeting in Aveley or West Thurrock. b. Manorway roundabout alterations to markings will be made in September. Official map has been clarified and sent out. Discussion re lanes ensued. c. There is a new safety new barrier on the side of B1007 approaching North Hill junction. d. Lower Dunton Road Cheryl reports no news re Formal application. Campaign is to organise own traffic survey and needs help with this. e. Development of the planned solar farm off L Dunton Road is now proceeding. Sue will try to make a site visit.	
3. Chairperson's Report a. CVS request for volunteer helpers. b. Help to apply for heritage funding may be found on 24th July at Beehive c. Health event 10th July at Beehive for anyone with ideas about healthier community eg dog walking group or swimming club. Book "Eventbrite" d. Bulphan Proms in the Park 12 th July e. New piano now in Woolmarket. Funding all accounted for (and £80 in hand for making of a cover). Thanks to all who helped raise funds. f. Vote taken on whether to have our usual month off in August. g Well House Gallery opening 1 st August. All invited	Agreed
4. Vice Chair Report New Mayor is Steve Liddiard and Deputy Mayor is Sue Gray.	
5. Treasurer's Report Funds £2,090.63. £168 admin grant was paid in correctly after all.	
6. Feast and Fayre Finances of F&F requested to be made available to Society and public. Treasurer requests they pay amount for Public Liability insurance? Thanks on behalf of Kim to all at the meeting who helped and supported the event.	New Committee members always needed.
7. Gardeners' Club a. Plant stall at the Feast and Fayre was very successful. b. Next meeting = visit to RHS Wisley, Wednesday 16 th July. £17 for coach See poster in shop for booking details.	New members always welcome.

If you receive this by email, please print a copy and bring it along.

<p>8. Police and NHW a. Contact Details for local police:- Tel:101 for non emergencies. Calls cost 15p 07710 079193 for info and PCSO only attendance. Emergencies should still be reported to 999. orsettnpt@essex.pnn.police.uk. Police may like to propose installing number plate recognition cameras at the two entrances to village, but this needs to be approved by Council. a. Only one burglary reported in Orsett Ward this month. c. Axe wielding incident in Horndon. d. PCSO's we request their attendance at our meetings when possible.</p>	<p>Ongoing</p>
<p>9. Planning a. 6 Gordon Road – conversion of garage into residential accommodation. b. Blue Cedars, Hillcrest Road – single storey porch to front of house. c. Sunnymede, Mill Lane – formation of pitched roof over external porch/garage and creation of utility room. d. Gore Ox Farm, Robinson Road – use of building as a dwelling which is formalisation of existing situation. e. The Paddocks, Hillcrest Road – extend existing bedroom on ground floor and replace existing shallow pitch roof to bungalow with new roof to accommodate loft conversion. f. Little Malgraves Farm, proposed works and development on Malgraves Meadow. g. Tan y Bryn owner told he does need planning permission. h. Cholley's Farm case officer tells us Consultant from County Council has been invited to advise. Case will take some time.</p>	<p>Application flawed. Cllrs to clarify</p>
<p>10. Village Enhancement a. Grit box requested for South Hill. Council will only consider one at the bus turn around point. Discussed need for one near Footbridge for school children. Mike is named person. b. Sue to enquire about the re-surfacing of Orsett Road as further funding has been allocated.</p>	<p>Ongoing</p>
<p>11. Any Other Business a. Bus Users group postponed till September. Suggestions may be made to Cllr Brian Little , Mike Tarbard or Carol Rintoul. b. Questions raised about dilapidated wall in Mill Lane. c. Dog fouling toward allotments is a problem. d. War memorial. Fund for conserving war memorials is administered by Civic Trust. e. Planning Policy suggests a hospice is not valid reason to over-ride green belt rules.</p>	<p>Ongoing</p>

Meeting closed at 10.00pm. Jane thanked everyone for their attendance.
NEXT MEETING : 3 Sep 2014 at 8pm – The Woolmarket.